
From: Peterson, Pamela L.
To: *CI-StPaul_LH-Licensing
Subject: RE: UST liquor service events in 2022
Date: Thursday, April 20, 2023 9:00:37 AM

Hello Greg,

Thank you for your patience as the data was pulled relative to alcohol sales/service on the St Paul
campus of the University of St. Thomas.

I used the timeframe of 04/01/22 – 03/31/23 as a one-year span of time for this data set.

During that time, there were a total of one hundred twenty three (123) events on campus with
alcohol service. Total alcohol sales for those (123) events was $59,500, meaning an average of
$484.00 in alcohol sales/service per event.

Those events include weddings, banquets, receptions, hospitality suites, board of trustee events,
and our home football pre-game bar service.  Of these (123) events, there was the potential for our
students or underage minors to be present at (5) weddings on campus, or at the (6) football pre-
game bar services held on the plaza.

Please let me know if you need any additional information or clarification of the information I have
provided.

Best,

Pam
Pam Peterson, Ed.D.
Associate Vice President
Auxiliary Services
(651) 962-6066

University of St. Thomas | stthomas.edu

From: *CI-StPaul_LH-Licensing <LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 12:27 PM
To: Peterson, Pamela L. <PLPETERSON@stthomas.edu>
Subject: [External] RE: UST liquor service events in 2022

Sounds good. We’ll stay tuned.

Thanks,

Greg Weiner
Executive Assistant – City Council
Saint Paul City Council

mailto:PLPETERSON@stthomas.edu
mailto:LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us
https://www.stthomas.edu/


Greg.Weiner@ci.stpaul.mn.us
651-266-8512
He/him/his

From: Peterson, Pamela L. <PLPETERSON@stthomas.edu> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 12:21 PM
To: *CI-StPaul_LH-Licensing <LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: RE: UST liquor service events in 2022

Hi Greg,

Yes, I reached out to the director of dining yesterday to pull this information for me as soon as
possible so that I can send it your way.

Pam
Pam Peterson, Ed.D.
Associate Vice President
Auxiliary Services
(651) 962-6066

University of St. Thomas | stthomas.edu

From: *CI-StPaul_LH-Licensing <LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 10:08 AM
To: Peterson, Pamela L. <PLPETERSON@stthomas.edu>
Subject: [External] UST liquor service events in 2022

Hi Pam,

During Monday’s hearing it was stated that that your team could provide the hearing officer with a
list of liquor service events that took place last year. Is that a document that you could still provide?

Thanks,

Greg Weiner
Executive Assistant – Licensing Hearings
Saint Paul City Council
Greg.Weiner@ci.stpaul.mn.us
651-266-8512
He/him/his
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